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Christ the King School 

May 19th, 2013 Pentecost 

that occasionally stretched credulity. The next general ex-
posure of the Judge Advocate General's Corps to the pub-
lic was through the military commissions set up to bring to 
trial those who were interred at Guantanamo Bay, Cuba. 
Unlike the television series, the JAG officers in this setting 
were deadly serious about their duties. Whether for the 
defense or the prosecution, they were determined to show 
the face of justice.  The Gospel for this weekend is a bit of 
a reprise from that of two weeks ago. Again we hear Jesus 
promising to send an Advocate who will be with us al-
ways. That Advocate is the Holy Spirit whose coming 
upon the church we celebrate this day. This Advocate is 
also serious about his duties. The Holy Spirit doesn't wear 
a uniform or carry a briefcase. We won't see the Spirit sa-
luting or reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. As Advocate, 
the Holy Spirit teaches us the ways of Christ and opens our 
hearts to his message.   In their role as adviser, defender, 
or prosecutor, Judge Advocates are there to explain the 
law and hold others accountable to it. We heard just a few 
weeks ago that the law that Christ gave to his disciples is 
to love one another, a command reiterated in today's Gos-
pel when Jesus tells his disciples to keep his word. As ad-
vocate, the Holy Spirit, dwelling in our hearts, will hold us 
accountable to Christ's law of love. 

Readings for the Week of May 19, 2013 
Sunday: Vigil: Gn 11:1-9 or Ex 19:3-8a, 16-20b or 
  Ez 37:1-14 or Jl 3:1-5/Rom 8:22-27/Jn  
  7:37-39 
Extended Vigil: Gn 11:1-9/Ex 19:3-8a, 16-20b/Ez 37:1- 
  14/Jl 3:1-5/Rom 8:22-27/Jn 7:37-39 
Day:   Acts 2:1-11/1 Cor 12:3b-7, 12-13 or Rom 
  8:8-17/Jn 20:19-23 or Jn 14:15-16, 23b-26 
Monday: Sir 1:1-10/Mk 9:14-29 
Tuesday: Sir 2:1-11/Mk 9:30-37 
Wednesday: Sir 4:11-19/Mk 9:38-40 
Thursday: Sir 5:1-8/Mk 9:41-50 
Friday:  Sir 6:5-17/Mk 10:1-12 
Saturday: Sir 17:1-15/Mk 10:13-16 
Next Sunday: Prv 8:22-31/Rom 5:1-5/Jn 16:12-15 
In the United States military, the Judge Advocate General's 
Corps (JAG) is the legal branch concerned with military 
justice and military law. Judge Advocates can serve as le-
gal advisers to commanders. They can also act as prosecu-
tors in courts-martial, or serve on the defense team. The 
first encounter many people had with this branch of the 
service was through the television series JAG that began in 
1995 and aired on CBS through 2005. For ten seasons 
viewers followed the exploits of military lawyers in plots  



 

END OF MONTH ADORATION 
Next weekend, May 25th & 26th we will pray the 10 
minute adoration following communion with benediction 

after all  Masses.   
 

Prayer & Praise Group will be meeting on Monday, May 
20th, at 7 PM in the Parish Hall.  (please use the Louis St. 
side entrance)  Meetings will not be held during the months 
of June, July and August. Meetings will resume in Septem-
ber, 2013.   
 

Hospitality  Please join us today in the Parish Hall after all 
Masses for fellowship and food! 
 

60’s Plus  will be held today Sunday, May 19th from 2—
4PM.  Join us for food & fun! 
 

Today is ARMED FORCES DAY Don’t forget to thank our mili-
tary members for their patriotic service in support of our country. 

 

Naming Our New Parish:  Part 2  Don’t forget the Part 2 
meeting scheduled this week, Thursday, 5/23/13 from 7-9 
PM in the School cafeteria.  This is the final meeting prior to 
submitting the three chosen names to Bishop Bootkoski by 
June 15, 2013. 
 

Don’t Forget—Blood Drive Next Saturday, May 25, 2013 
from 10 AM-2 PM in the Parish Hall.  Please donate!! 
 

Second Collection “Summer Collection”-Next Week 5/26/13 
This collection benefits the Catholic Communication Campaign 
(national & local levels) and the Catholic University of America. 
 

Soccer for Children & Parents!  Every Sunday, from 2-4 
PM on the field of the Manville High School, North 10th 
Ave.  For details, contact Fr. Romanowski at 908-456-1953. 
 

Corpus Christi Procession  This year, on the Feast of Corpus 
Christi (June 2nd), our  procession will take place from Sacred 
Heart Church down Main Street to Christ the King.  This will ne-
cessitate a change in the Mass schedule for that day.  The celebra-
tion begins with Mass held at 8:00 AM at Sacred Heart. The 
8:30AM Mass at Christ the King will be cancelled and the 10:30 
AM Mass at Christ the King will be held at 11:00 AM.  Please join 
us as we celebrate this Feast Day together.  All children who re-
ceived First Holy Communion and Confirmation this year will take 
part.  Please wear your FHC attire or Confirmation robe.  Come to 
the Sacred Heart Auditorium no later than 7:45 AM. 
 

SACRED HEART ANNUAL PARISH SUMMER  
FESTIVAL  This festival is coming soon.  Won’t you con-
sider helping if you can?  Help is needed in the stands, sell-
ing tickets and/or working in the kitchen.  If you would like 
to donate supplies, paper towels & dish towels are needed.  
You may call Maribeth in the office at 908-725-0072 or just 
drop your donations off at the office any day.  
 

Cemetery News  As stated in the Sacred Heart Ceme-
tery regulations, knick-knacks, mulch, wood chips, edg-
ing, fences, etc...are prohibited at our cemetery.  If you 
have any of these items on a loved one’s grave at our 
cemetery they must be removed before Memorial Day. 
Our cemetery crew will begin removal and discard of 
any prohibited objects after that time. 

CHRIST THE KING PARISH NEWS & UP COMING EVENTS 
MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

                   Monday, May 20 Bernardine of Siena 
    7:00 AM 

 
 

7:30 AM 
  

1:30 PM  
 

+Barbara Bukovecky r/b 
Anne, Bernadette & Mary-
Carol 
Exposition of the Blessed  
Sacrament until 8AM 
Divine Mercy & Recitation 
of the Rosary 

                   Tuesday, May 21 
 

 Christopher Magallanes 
& Companions                                                              

                                                                                  7:00 AM 
                     7:00 PM          

People of the Parish 
Exposition of the Blessed  
Sacrament until 8PM 

             Wednesday, May 22 Rita of Cascia 
                                                                          7:00 AM 
                                               

+Doris Kotelas r/b Anne, 
Bernadette & MaryCarol 

                Thursday, May  23                                 

                               7:00 AM 
                

Victims of the Boston 
Bombing r/b Anne, 
Bernadette & MaryCarol 

                      Friday, May 24   
                              7:00 AM 

 
Victims of explosion in 
Texas r/b Anne, Bernadette 
& MaryCarol 

                 Saturday, May 25  
 

Bede the Venerable; 
Gregory VII; Mary 
Magdalene de’Pazzi 

                               4:30 PM                       
 

+Deceased Members of 
Haser & Lakatta Families  
r/b The Haser Family 

                    Sunday, May 26  The Most Holy Trinity 
                               8:30 AM                                                                                                
                              10:30AM   

+Arlene McGuire r/b John 
& Patricia Mehalick 
+Anna Hobora r/b Mary 
Lou Magnani 

CONTRIBUTIONS: The Offertory Collection received 
on 5/12 was $2501 and the Children’s Collection received 
was $3.00.  Thank you for your contributions.        Fr. Stan                                                                                 
                                                                      
STEWARDSHIP“I am the Alpha and the Omega, the first and 
the last, the beginning and the end.” REVELATIONS 22:13 
These words from the last chapter of the Bible are a final re-
minder for us to put God first in our lives, in all that we do. Put-
ting God first doesn’t mean giving until it hurts. It means giving 
until we are filled with joy and contentment. This usually means 
giving more generously, not less. 
 

For the Week  The Sanctuary Candle will burn this week in 
memory of Jerry Rush at the request of John, Brett, Courtney & 
Robert.  
 

Congratulations & many blessings to Fr. Stan & Fr. 
Slawek on their 14th anniversary of their ordination. 

 
2012 Bishop’s Annual Appeal-Christ Alive in His People  
Thank you to every family that made a gift to the Bishop’s An-
nual Appeal this year.  May the Lord bless you for your generos-
ity. 

 
 
 

II. Timothy  Kassick & Valerie Esock  



*CHRIST THE KING PRAYER LISTS: Please pray for all 
of the family, friends & members of our parish, especially 
those who have requested our prayers:  Edwina Andreyko, 
Toni Antonelli, Cecelia Bok, Joseph Brickley, Shawn 
Brickley,  Margaret Cebula, Bill Clifford, Pat Cobo,  Alli-
son Collins,  Kaiden Crothwer, Jenny Frachilla, John Dom-
bey, Dorothy Dinsmore, Antoinette DeAngelis, Carol 
Gunter, Joanna Jasontek,  Betty Kawalchuk, Fay Bailey 
Knowles, Joe Matisak, Mark Matisak, Marie Krachan, 
Cheyenne Licardi, Joan McKelvey, Elizabeth Michalowski, 
Gerry McCormick,  Skip Picciano, John Polites, Janice Ri-
vard, Normand Rivard, Jenny Rodgers,  Robert Roman,  
Victoria Soika, Andy Soltis, Virginia Tamburini, William 
Tomaszfski, Joe Tomko, Marilyn Trilone, Pauline Van-
taggi, Helen Vrabel, Raymond Wisniewski, Joann Zielinski, 
Vincent Zujkowski, Anne Zydallis, Regina Zydalis 
*If you know of someone who may now be removed from 
the prayer list, please contact the office at 908-231-1330. 
 

ARMED FORCES: Captain Christopher Bartok, 
Lance Cpl. Christopher Foley, PFC Joshua Hussey,  
PFC Joshua Rivard, CMDR, Peter G. Rybski, Jr. 
 
UPCOMING BUS TRIPS   
Yankees vs. Texas  June 27th, Day Game, $45 Call 
Bill at 732-947-7495. 
 
Weekly Vocation Prayer Schedule:  Prayer assign-
ments for the coming week are as follows:  Sun., Kelly 
Baccarini & Barbara Demchak   Mon., Pedro Diaz  & 
Brett Wood Tues., Roger & Diana Sieberg  Wed., 
Sandy Scrape & K.  Thurs., Theresa Evans & John 
Strollo  Fri., Gerarld Pepe & MaryCarol Sat., Betty 
Rybski & Bob Vornlocker  

CHRIST THE KING PARISH NEWS & UP COMING EVENTS 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES 2013—2014 
Registration is now open for children who have not previously 
attended our Religious Education Program (including 1st grade 
students). Please call Ann at the parish office to register your 
child. The deadline for new student registration is June 1, 2013. 
 

Children’s Stewardship  I helped around the house, George; I 
did what my classmate was supposed to do because of her broken 
leg, Gerard; Helping nanny carry in the groceries, Nathaniel; I 
prayed, Hunter. 
 
Bishop Bootkoski to Celebrate Mass for the Year of Faith All 
parishioners are invited to join Bishop Paul G. Bootkoski, who 
will serve as principal celebrant and homilist, at a Mass in cele-
bration of the Year of Faith at St. James Church in Basking 
Ridge, Tuesday, May 28th, at 7 PM.  This Mass is one of five 
local Masses at which Bishop Paul will preside as part of the 
worldwide celebration of the Year of Faith.  All are invited! For 
more information, please visit www.YearofFaithMetuchen.org. 
 
Catholic Charities-Diocese of Metuchen is currently seeking 
volunteers for the Connections Program.  This program provides 
positive adult role models for children who have suffered loss or 
have special needs.  Many children are in need of this service.  If 
you can help please call, Jeanette Cullen at 732-738-1323 or 
email jcullen@ccdom.org. 
 
Appropriate Church Attire  With the hot weather here, 
we urge you to respect both yourselves and the church. 
Shorts and beachwear are not appropriate dress for church. 
Our church is air-conditioned and there is no reason for im-
proper attire. Please abide by this request. 
 
 

Save the Date Summer Camp “Son West” 
July 8-12, 2013 Come One—Come All! For more 
information—shctksummercamp@yahoo.com 
Counselors and Jr. Counselors needed.  
 

DON’T FORGET: OPEN HOUSE—TODAY 
 SUNDAY 5/19: 1 to 3 PM 

Now enrolling students for grades Pre-K through 8th.  Full 
& half-day Pre-K and Full Day Kindergarten!  Located at 
99 North 13th Ave., Manville Call 908-526-1339 for more 
information. Stop in and check out our enhanced academic 
programs. Our art, music, Spanish, computer labs and gym 
classes augment our exciting curriculum.  Come and see for 
yourself!                                                                                                            Christine Benson, Principal 
 

“SHOP WITH SCRIP”  
Buy your gift cards and/or grocery cards through CTK School.  Order 
forms are located in the Christ the King and Sacred Heart Vestibules, 
and/or you can order online at www.shopwithscrip.com—Enrollment 
code:  F48E622816389.  All order forms, online confirmations and pay-
ments must be sent to the school for processing.  Any questions, contact 
ctkscripts@yahoo.com or call 908-526-1339. 
 
Saturdays– Admission is $2.00; doors open at 6pm, Early Bird at 
7:15pm, Games begin at 7:30pm, delicious food always available 
for purchase. Bingo not be played on Saturday, May 25th. 

CHRIST THE KING SCHOOL NEWS 

CHRIST THE KING SCHOOL 
SUMMER CAMP 2013 

Pre-K through 5th Grade 
Monday, June 24th—Friday, August 23rd 

(start & end dates are tentative & subject to change) 
8:00 AM to 5 PM daily 

Extended day from 7:15 AM to 5:30 PM is available at an  
additional cost.  Students may enroll on a weekly basis. 

CPR CERTIFIED FACULTY  
1st child $170.00 per week 
2nd child $135.00 per week 
3rd child $100.00 per week 

$75.00 non-refundable  registration/field trip fee per child is 
required in order to reserve a space for your child. 

Weeks fill-up quickly so reserve your child’s place today! 
Snacks, drinks & lunches should be brought from home. 

CALL 908-526-1339 or email mgrecco@ctkmanville.com for 
more information.  To enroll return the completed enrollment 

form and your deposit to the school office. 
Christ the King School 99 North 13th Avenue Manville NJ  


